EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 9 APRIL 2009
                                                                                                                                                                

IOS.39/09
CARLISLE PARTNERSHIP – ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ENTERPRISE- AND CUMBRIA LOCAL AREA AGREEMENT – 2ND REPORT

The Carlisle Partnership Manager (Mr Kemp) presented report PPP.14/09 which updated Members on the activities of the Carlisle Partnership (CP) Economic Development and Enterprise (EDE) Group available for scrutiny.

Mr Kemp updated the Committee on the activities of the group and described the intentions and plans for the remainder of 2008/09.

Mr Kemp presented the annual performance report of the Cumbria Agreement (LAA 2007) Economic Block Stretch targets and the 3rd quarter performance report of the Cumbria Agreement (LAA 2008) Economic Block Targets.

He reported that the refresh of CP EDE priorities published in “A Community Plan for Carlisle – refresh and update 2008” would remain extant until 2010 when the next refresh of the Plan would be published.  In 2009/10 the Partnership would concentrate on developing a robust method for performance monitoring and aligning its local targets to the Local Area Agreement and other National Indicators where appropriate.

In considering the matter, Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) Business Link offered an invaluable service for the development and expansion of businesses in Carlisle, were they involved in the Carlisle Partnership?

Mr Kemp confirmed that Business Link was involved in the Partnership.  Mr Kemp agreed to circulate further information on Business Link and the work they did in the City.  

The Economic Development and Enterprise Portfolio Holder added that she had included information on the work of Business Link in her last report to Council and stated that she would include further information in her next report.

(b) What were the timescales for the Priority Group Reporting tables on pages 33 and 34 of the report?

Mr Kemp stated that there had been an overlap in the preparation of the Community Plan and the Economic Strategy and as a result the priorities for Economic Development and Enterprise had been generic.  The tables on pages 33 and 34 of the report outlined fuller priorities to be included in the Community Plan refresh 2010.

(c) Members raised concerns that the Cumbria County Council Cabinet had accepted the recommendation of the Cumbria Strategic Partnership Executive Board that 100% of the reward grant be invested in LAA priorities.  Members felt that the City council had invested time and resources into meeting targets, particularly in recycling.  They felt that any reward should be used to meet some of the Council’s more aspirational targets.

Mr Kemp reiterated that discussion regarding detail for the distribution and expenditure of the reward grant were continuing.

RESOLVED – 1) That report PPP.14/09 be welcomed;

2)  That Mr Tom Bell, Relationship Manager for Business Link be invited to a future meeting of the Committee to give further details on the service offered by Business Link;

3)  That the further development of performance reporting for the LAA 2008-2011 be noted.

4) That the comments and concerns of the Committee regarding the division of the reward grant be passed to the Executive for their consideration.







